DRAUGHTON  PARISH  COUNCIL
Minutes of a Meeting of the Council held on Thursday 21 January 2010 in the Village Hall at 7.30pm
Present:
Cllr M Curtis – Chairman 


Cllr J Garnett 


Cllr M Billing


Cllr D Jones



Cllr R Clayton

Mrs J Markham – Clerk

1. Minutes of Meeting on 17 December 2009
The Minutes of the Meeting held on 17 December 2009 were taken as read, approved and signed by the Chairman.
2. Matters Arising 
(i) A65 Junctions  Chris Craven, Head of Highways for the Skipton area, had agreed to attend a future meeting of the Council.  In the meantime, incidents at the junctions would continue to be monitored on the website.
(ii) Screening of Waste Bins behind Church  The Clerk reported that the residents of Fernbank Cottage had not yet submitted their plans for discussion with the Parish Council.  Subject to agreement of the plans, if the screening required would need to be higher than 1m, the Council would reconsider whether to fund the costs of applying for planning permission.  This would be communicated to Mrs Preston.
(iii) Housing Needs Survey  It was noted that the first meeting of the Council working group with the Rural Housing Enabler would take place on Monday 1 February at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.
(iv) Bus Shelter  A response on the draft plans was still awaited from Barchester Homes.  The Chairman agreed to follow this up with Ms Broom.
(v) Telephone Kiosk It was noted that BT had yet to repair the light in the kiosk.  In the meantime, payment of solicitor’s costs in respect of the licence agreement was authorised, in the sum of £360 plus VAT.  The Clerk was asked to request a fixed price quotation for any future legal advice of this nature.
(vi) Renovation of Village Hall  Declaring a personal interest in the matter, as Chair of the Village Hall Management Committee, Cllr Billing reported that an application for a grant of up to £16,000 had been made and, if successful, the funds would be used to complete the Village Hall refurbishment works and to install a separate water supply by 31 March.  Cllr Billing thanked the Council for the letter of support which had been submitted with the grant application.
(vii) Sustainable Communities Amendment Bill  It was reported that Alastair Burt MP had adopted the Bill.
(viii) Christmas Tree Lights  It was noted that the full cost of the lights, to which the Council had contributed £20, was £57.96.
3. Parish Plan – Review of Progress
The Clerk reported on progress being made in respect of the longer-term Parish Plan projects.  The following points were noted in particular:

(i)   History of Draughton – the working group had met to agree a basic outline and structure for the project, but, following the departure of one of the members of the group, it was felt that additional help might be needed.  This would be publicised on the website.

(ii)  Cycling/Walking path to Skipton – the scheme had been added to the Capital Reserve List, but funding was also being sought from other sources.  It was hoped that Sustrans would be able to provide further advice on this, and on the most appropriate route for the path. 

4. Community Governance Review
The proposals put forward by the District Council for a review of all parishes in the Craven area had been noted, and a number of preliminary comments were discussed.  At this stage, the Council confirmed its previous view that it would be unlikely that any changes affecting Draughton parish would be recommended.  The proposals would be considered further at the next meeting, after which comments would be submitted to the District Council.

5. Planning Applications
(i) Fairfield Farm  The application to construct a lean-to agricultural building had been approved.
(ii) Field House Farm Wind Turbine After discussion, it was agreed that this would be supported.
6. Correspondence 
(i) Severe Weather – Letter from Highways  A letter from Highways to parish councillors, explaining procedures during the recent spell of wintry weather, was noted.  It was agreed that a reply would be sent, thanking the department for the gritting services provided in Draughton.

(ii) YLCA  It was noted that YLCA were to increase the membership subscription fee for this year.
(iii) Diamond Jubilee  It was reported that Government funding might be made available to local communities wishing to celebrate the Jubilee in 2012.  
(iv) White Rose Update  This was circulated for information.
7. Date of Next Meeting 
The next meeting of the Council would be held on 25 February 2010 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.

Apologies for this meeting were received from Cllrs Billing and Jones.

The meeting closed at 8.50pm.

Chairman
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